COAP Fall Meeting with the President
Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, May 6, 2014; 10am
Wiu Union Capitol Rooms and QC Riverfront 203

Attendees – Open meeting with COAP employees
I. Welcome
Dana Moon, COAP President, welcomed all attendees

II. Guest – President Jack Thomas
Update on a University happenings
i. Still owed $19 million in appropriations and $6.2 million in MAP funding for the current fiscal year.
ii. Performing Arts Center money was release so that is a hopeful sign.
iii. President Thomas went to Springfield to speak on MAP funding.  He feels he has the Governor’s ear since his visit to Macomb.
iv. Kirk Dillard mentioned the need for a new science complex at WIU and that should be next for capital funding.
v. Enrollment is still slightly down.  There is some change in reporting lines and WIU is opening an office in East St. Louis.  Office will be for recruiting/alumni relations/development.  Want to have a similar office in the Chicago area as well.  Need to do this to remain competitive.
vi. WIU is still ranking high in U.S. News, etc.  WIU has more Fullbright scholars than peer institutions.
vii. Administration likes to hear positive feedback from constituent groups.
viii. Received results from COAP evaluation.  Was good and bad.  Concerns can be voiced at anytime during the year, not just at evaluation time.
ix. Moving forward with the construction of the parking lot on the band field ahead of the PAC construction.  
x. Various improvements will be happening around campus due to receipt of one-time funding.
QUESTIONS from Audience
xi. SOAR numbers are down.  How do we compare to peer institutions on fall enrollment?
1. Most institutions are down.  WIU is down 250 students for SOAR currently.
2. This is why WIU is extending their territory.  We are pricing ourselves out of education in Illinois.
3. WIU will not cut Admissions, marketing or recruitment funding as these are vital to institution.
xii. When will the back of the Union be open?
1. Ann Comerford informed the group that it is projected to open on June 20.  The walls will be taken down behind the Union.
xiii. [bookmark: _GoBack]Do you have a feel for how many faculty will be retiring and how will we get through the summer courses?
1. Last estimate was 35 faculty retiring
2. Replacing vacant positions with justification from Chairs/Deans.
3. Won’t cut classes.  Don’t want to diminish WIU’s offerings.
xiv. Can you tell us how to respond to people who want to know why the $70 million for the Performing Arts Center can’t be spent on other items?
1. PAC monies were earmarked for that specific purpose and cannot change what it is used for.
2. There are separate pots of money and you can’t take from one to give to another.
xv. How much money will WIU contribute to the construction of the Performing Arts Center?
1. WIU won’t contribute anything.  Specific donations will be utilized.
xvi. Faculty are waiting until the last minute to decide if they are going to retire.  If they retire close to/at 6/30, will there be an expedited process to hire replacements?
1. Yes, will have to rush certain processes.
2. May fill with adjuncts or utilize emergency hiring procedures.
3. Chairs/Deans/Provost will be making recommendations on importance of positions.
COMMENT from 	Audience
xvii. Thank you for the trash/recycling bins that have been placed around campus.

III. Financial Report - Balance as of 4/30 - $1,531.97

IV. Old Business
Presidential Evaluation tool
i. Set up by Teresa Koltzenburg and Angela Bonifas.
ii. 10% of membership participated.

V. New Business 
COAP Executive Board positions available for 2014-2015
i. Vice President (3 year term).  Nominees: Dustin VanSloten and Teresa Koltzenburg
ii. Secretary/Treasurer (1 year term).  Nominee:  Margaret Taylor
iii. Administrative Services (2 year term).  No nominations.
iv. Academic Affairs (2 year term).  Nominee: Becky Paulsen
v. Quad Cities (2 year term).  Nominees: Audrey Adamson and Dana Requet
Thank you to outgoing board members.  Jennifer Grimm for her years of service, including 2 years as President; others leaving the board: Pam Bowman, Ember Keithley, Audrey Adamson.
Will be sending out a ballot for voting soon.
VI. Committee Reports
Promotional Structure – Dana shared that there is a salary/pay-equity document (more of an advancement ladder) for COAP members.  It is in the VPAS office for review and will go to the President’s Cabinet.
Professional Development – 4 speakers were brought in this year: John Meixner, Sherri Rich, Tara Buchanan and Jennifer Soucie.

VII. Employee of the Year
5 nominees: Tim Hallinan, Julia Standard, Jude Kiah, Michelle Harvey, Curtis Williams.
i. WINNER – Curtis Williams – Quad Cities

VIII. Adjourn – 10:37am
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